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Minute Page 370
Initial

Minutes of Meeting of the Parish Council March 2019
Present: Mrs M Bennett, Mr J Deane, Mr D Ames, Mrs L Williams, Mrs C Gamble & Mr C. Pestell
Apologies: Mr R Price District & County Councillor
Minutes Jan 2019 Parish Council meeting: These were proposed correct and complete Mr J Deane and seconded by Mr D Ames. 
Matters Arising
It was raised that the bank near the Swan had not been repaired and it was agreed that the Clerk would request an update from the County Councillor as he had agreed at the last meeting to raise the issue.
Correspondence.
Circulated by email and included:

· Notice of elections
· Road closure notices
· Big Society Fund 
· North Norfolk Community Transport Grants

· North Norfolk Arts & Culture Grants

· Rural Service Network

· Parish Briefing re elections

· Vattenfal

· Red Cross

· Broads Authority 30 years celebrations

· Broads Authority Local Plan Consultation

· Theatre Company Smalls venues

· Local Plan update - consultation Stalham Town Hall 21/5 2.30 to 7.30pm. 

Village Hall AGM minutes. The Council noted that it had been another successful year and congratulated the Committee for their hard work.

Village Hall Liaison – agreed Chris Pestell.
Letter from Village Hall Chair re dog bins was discussed. Preference of the Parish Council was for dogs not to be allowed on the field but they recognised that it was a Village Hall decision. The Clerk advised that at the end of the last financial year there was 1031 in the account, this included the balance from the tree bequest of 331 and the Council was required to keep sufficient balances to pay for an election. The Chair advised that the dog bin had not been budgeted for and would require an increase in the precept which would mean an increase for all in the village. Councillors noted that a number of the users of the village hall where not local people and therefore wouldn’t be contributing to the cost and questioned whether people would clear up after their dogs even if there was a bin.
It was noted that if dogs were banned from the village hall playing field it would only affect the dog show if an actual bylaw was used to ban them.

It was proposed by Mr C Pestell, seconded by Mr D Ames and approved that if the village hall proceeded with installing a dog bin a one a one off increase in the village hall donation be made to help offset the cost of the bin. This would mean that the donation would be £300.
Finance 

Clerks 50% stipend - £231. Proposed by Mr D Ames, seconded by Mr J Deane and approved.
Planning 
None

AOB 
The tree bequest account was discussed. The Chair would approach local landowners to see if there were any additional areas to plant.
 Public Question Time
A member of the public commented that with the public in attendance the room needed to re-arranged so that all could hear – it was agreed that this would be put in place for the next meeting.
A member of the public queried re the reduction in the precept. The Clerk explained that NNDC had made a clerical error in the previous year and included the small grant in addition to the precept requested.

It was noted that the slow down signs painted on the road needed re-doing.

A member of the public raised that there was road speed concerns on Town Road and queried why the Council had not bid for the SAM2 funding. The Chair advised that the Council was waiting the outcome of the other village’s bids and could if they were successful apply to join the scheme. This though would require volunteers in the village.
Date of Next Meeting: 
· 22 May 2019
Meeting closed 8.00
Signed ---------------------------------------------------

